
#901, 620 – 7 Ave SW 
Calgary, Alberta   T2P 0Y8 

T (403) 297-8269   
Toll Free 310.0000   www.nrcb.ca 

April 12, 2022 
Writer’s Direct Line:  (403) 297-4304 

E-Mail: bill.kennedy@nrcb.ca 

To: All directly affected parties 

RE: Hearing submission dates 
RFR 2022-03 / RA22002 R&T Penner Farms Ltd. 

This is to advise you that the Board has reviewed Camrose County’s request to provide a filing with the 
Board on May 11, 2022.  Recognizing the benefit of having County Council’s consideration of the proposed 
broiler chicken confined feeding operation expansion in the context of the relevant MDP provisions, the 
Board has determined that the requested filing extension is reasonable.   

As the County will be providing its written submission to the Board on May 11, 2022, the filing date for 
written submissions from R&T Penner Farms Ltd. and the Approval Officer will be May 19, 2022.  Once all 
submissions have been filed, the Board will determine next steps, including the need for written reply and 
whether an oral hearing is necessary. 

Yours truly, 

Bill Kennedy 
General Counsel 
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